
Please Note:  

Our ne xt meeting is  on 

Thursday, October 18  at 

6:30 PM at Main Street 

Family Restaurant in 

Palmyra   

 

Thank  you to all  who got their boots dirty 

and helped this year on the trails or in the 

campground. Your efforts are truly 

appreciated by all and really help make 

our beautiful Southern Kettle Moraine 

shine! 

Letter From the President:  

 
What a great year we have had so far!!  
I am so proud of all we have 
accomplished together ï with the help 
of incredible donors and sponsors, 
hard-working volunteers, our loyal 
members, some brand new members, 
and a few fun work parties! 
 
I hope this summer you were able to get 
out and enjoy the trails and 
campground we all work so hard for! 
 
This summer I had the opportunity to 
meet many new visitors to the 
campground and it is exciting to know 
that our clubôs efforts were responsible 
for bringing them here! Kudos to all of 
you for helping make that happen! 
 
As the year winds down, I hope you all 
join us a few more times ï our Holiday 
party and Chili ride are coming up and 
are a great opportunity to have some 
fun together! 
 
Until next time, ride safe, have fun, and 
see you on the trails! 
 
 Tara LeRoy, SKMHTA President 
 

 

 

 

  

www.skmhta.com   Fall 2018 

 

ñRemember that the happiest people  are not 
those getting more,  but those giving more.ò  

 
ɶ H. Jackson Brown Jr. 
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Look What Weõve Been Up To: 

August  Trail Cleanup & Corral 

Installation  

SKMHTA had a busy day on Saturday, August 18th 

and hosted a trail cleanup, potluck dinner and club 

meeting at Horseriders Campground in Palmyra. 

The day started with 17 volunteers ready to work 

Crews tackled clearing brush, downed trees and 

widening trail on the Blue ñStairsò Trail. In addition 

to the trail cleanup, volunteers also erected the last 

two horse corrals in camp for 2018 and put up our 

new ñWhoaò sign (donated by Cathy Cline). Letôs 

see your best ñWhoaò photos!  

 

Members Sue Press and Jean Keller put up our new 

sign at the campground 

After an afternoon of hard work, everyone enjoyed 

an abundance of good food with a potluck dinner 

held while club business was attended to during the 

monthly meeting held during dinner.  

 

Thank you to everyone for their contributions that 

day! Members 

brought U35ɀÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ

were a huge help in 

getting in and out of 

the trails! A whole lot 

of work was done in a 

very short time with 

everyone pitching in.   

Thank you all!!  

Pictured right: New 

member, and Camp 

Host, Pam Drewek, 

wasnôt afraid to get her hands dirty in camp! 

 

Hwy S Hitching Post Repair  

SKMHTA had a full crew that gathered on July 7 to 

remove the broken and/or bent hitching rails at 

HWY S trailhead and replaced with newer heavier 

gauge rails. 

Trail Coordinator, Bob Michaels, arrived early and 

did an awesome job of setting up and directing a 

very willing work crew. (Pictured above are 

volunteers: Don Clemmons, Fred Leitermann, 

Richard Haviza, Bob Michaels, Larry Wood, Vaugh 

Stock, and Dick Roberts.)  

Using materials provided by WI DNR, all the rails 

on the north side were replaced. Rails on part of the 

south side were replaced. Our crews were so 

efficient that day, we worked faster than the 

material supplier! (A few rails still need to be 
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completed at a later date as we ran short of the DNR 

supplied materials).  

 

Pictured above were the dayôs working women: 

Susan Riggan, Margaret Michaels, Tara LeRoy, Jr 

member Bailey, and Sandra Shorr. After work was 

completed, crews enjoyed sub sandwiches and cold 

drinks for lunch and a little social hour.  Lucky 

volunteer, Sandra Shorr, found our SKMHTA trail 

gnome (hidden earlier that day by JR member 

Bailey) and earned a basket filled with goodies 

including Subway gift certificates! It was great 

work party! 

 

Hwy S Obstacle Course 

Maintenance  

SKMHTA club members Steve and Kim Jaye have 

been tackling the monthly mowing and trimming 

around the obstacles at the HWY S obstacle loop. 

With all the rain this summer, that has been a big 

job and we truly appreciate their efforts to keep 

these obstacles looking neat! Thank you Steve and 

Kim!  

 

Hwy ZZ New Overflow Parking Lot 

Opened for Use  

SKMHTA donated funds last November to 

purchase gravel for the creation of a new overflow 

parking lot on HWY ZZ. The lot needed time for 

gravel to settle and compact, while the WI DNR had 

to order and install new signage directing flow of 

traffic before it could be opened for everyday use. 

We are proud to announce the parking lot is 

officially open for use!  Please follow signage for 

traffic flow and parking and show your SKMHTA 

courtesy in sharing this multi-use area with others! 

We are planning a ñShare the Trailsò social event in 

the future at this lot and look forward to the 

opportunity to host a goodwill and educational 

event for all trail users to mingle! 
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Permanent Corral Project  

SKMHTA has completed Phase 1 of the 

Horseriders Corral Project.  As of August 18th, 

corrals have been installed at twelve campsites ï 

which far exceeds our initial goal of putting corrals 

at four campsites in 2018!! The addition of 

permanent horse corrals at Horseriders Campground 

in Palmyra, WI will encourage horse enthusiasts of 

all ages and experience levels by providing safe and 

secure containment areas for horses while camping. 

SKMHTA purchased premium Preifert corrals 

direct from Preifert dealer ñHHP Farm & Ranch 

Supplyò in Dodgeville at a considerable cost 

savings over purchasing the similar panels locally. 

Our incredible volunteers transported and installed 

all these corrals! 

 
 

2018 ï Initial corral installation is complete with 

premium corrals installed at twelve campsites. To 

date, two 12ô x 12ô corrals have been erected on 

reservable campsites 414, 415, 416, 417, 419, 432 

& 434. Sites 401 and 437 have 24ô x 24ô pens. Non 

reservable sites 551, 558, 561 also have 24ô x 24ô 

corrals. SKMHTA expenses totaled over $16,555 

for this phase. Material costs per campsite were 

$1380. SKMHTA has provided over 150 hours of 

volunteer labor for this phase.  

 

2019 - Additional corrals to be installed at sites, 

with the number of pens to be determined by total 

funding received and actual 2019 corral costs.  

These corrals have been 

funded solely with grants 

and donations made to 

SKMHTA . Our sincerest 

appreciation for funding 

received from the following 

grants: 

$7,055 from American Endurance Ride Conference 

www.aerc.org  

$1,000 from Wisconsin Horse Council 

www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org  

$600 from Upper Midwest Endurance & 

Competitive Ride Association www.UMECRA.com  

 

Thank you to the latest round of ñGo Fund Me 

Donorsò for the Corral Project: 

$5 donated Anonymously; $20 Nikki Intine; $25 

from Sharon Phimister, Nan Resch, Pat Poetzl; $30 

from Stephanie Astrin; $55 from Mary Anne Papp; 

$50 each from: Debbie Jansen, Jennifer Kruse, 

Janet Harte, Gary & Sue Press, Christina Hyke 

Photography; $100 from Eddrie Johnson; $500 each 

from Donna Whitehouse and Karri Krambs. 

 

Thank you to these recent corral donors: 

 

¶ $100 from Laura Husser  

¶ $340 from Hags on Nags (Hagmania) 

¶ $500 from SWIFT Riders  

¶ $500 from Dr. and Mrs. Steven Falk  

¶ $500 from Amber Erickson, DC / 

Bonecrusher Endurance Ride;  

¶ $500 from Joan Petit in memory of Shirley 

Krambs 

¶ $500 from Mary Ellen Berkholtz in memory 

of Rose Turniske 

 

If you wish to contribute, please see our website for 

more information www.skmhta.com or donate 

online at https://www.gofundme.com/skmhta-horse-

corrals-palmyra  

 

http://www.aerc.org/
http://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/
http://www.umecra.com/
http://www.skmhta.com/
https://www.gofundme.com/skmhta-horse-corrals-palmyra
https://www.gofundme.com/skmhta-horse-corrals-palmyra

